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First Oregon Registered Apprentices Complete the Program! 

A Word from JATC Member and Secretary: Kim Bayer, Ed.D.,  Hillsboro, SD 

 Hillsboro School District is in great appreciation of the apprenticeship  program. It 
 provided a high-quality, on-the-job mentoring experience for our apprentices with 
 uninterrupted income. Our first two apprentices graduated from HSD and had a goal of 
 serving our community as dual language teachers. We are thrilled that they both have 
 been hired as dual language elementary teachers in the schools they completed their 
 apprenticeship. I have appreciated being a member of the JATC. I'm grateful to connect 
 with other like-minded educators across the state who are committed to this pathway 
 to alleviate workforce shortages and diversify the teaching force. I look forward to 
 continued collaboration with various entities to grow this  

  into a sustainable program for the state.  

A Word from JATC Related Training Partner: Melissa Potter., 
OSU E-Campus 

Oregon State University is excited to celebrate Janet and Stephanie as they complete 
Oregon’s apprenticeship program. As apprentices, and now as licensed teachers, Janet and 
Stephanie epitomize the purpose of the  apprenticeship pathway: serve our communities 
by growing a well-prepared teaching workforce that reflects our community. In partnership, 
the apprenticeship pathway provides the supports to offer a structured, highly-accountable preparation pathway with 
uninterrupted income, high-quality mentoring, and credit for on the job training. The apprenticeship pathway helps us 
welcome all community members to the teaching workforce, especially those who could otherwise not access the 
teaching profession.  

Stephanie Mondragon Manujano— 4th Grade DL Teacher at Lincoln Street 
Elementary School 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Janet Viveros Suarez— 3rd Grade DL Teacher at Free Orchards Elementary School  

 

 

 

 

  

JATC Update:  
The JATC currently has 14 registered teaching apprentices 
serving students in Multnomah ESD, Hillsboro SD, Southern 
Oregon ESD, Wallowa ESD, and Woodburn SD. Advanced 
Mathematics was recently added as a Standard. 

To Learn More, See the TSPC Website  

Administrator: Susan Boe, Ed.D. 
Susan.boe@tspc.oregon.gov 
The Oregon Teaching Apprenticeship JATC 
250 Division Street NE Salem, Oregon 97301  

 

https://www.oregon.gov/tspc/EPP/Pages/Registered-Apprenticeships.aspx

